
Disclaimer

This Long Term Plan (LTP) Consultation Document and supporting information has been prepared in accordance 
with the Severe Weather Emergency Recovery Legislation Act 2023 and the Severe Weather Emergency Recovery 
(Local Government Act 2002—Long-term Plan) Order 2023 issued in October 2023. The Order simplifies the process 
for preparation of an LTP by certain councils affected by the severe weather events of 2023 and enables the Council 
to prepare an LTP Consultation Document and supporting information that has not been formally audited. While 
this Consultation Document and supporting information is not required to include a formal audit report, all due 
care has been exercised in the preparation of this Consultation Document and supporting information, having 
regard to the information available to Council at that time.


